From: Candace Tkachuck

To: KCC - Committee Assistants (Email Group)
Subject: comment for today"s Law and Justice meeting
Date: Tuesday, March 2, 2021 7:46:30 AM

My name is Candace Tkachuck, and | am a concerned citizen of King County. | urge you to
include a representative from Not This Time on the advisory committee you are forming for
the search for a new King County Sheriff.

Founded five years ago by Andre’ Taylor and his sister DeVitta Briscoe, after the killing of their
brother Che by police, Not This Time has been a portal of support for families of those killed
by police and also a force for reform.

Not This Time organized the grassroots campaign necessary to pass 1-940, a pivotal, state-wide
police accountability law that then paved the way for the current legislative session in which
there are multiple proposed bills that continue what |-940 started. Not This Time is part of the
coalition that is working with legislators on these bills.

It is critical that you include an experienced voice on your committee that can speak to both
reform and also to the impact that deadly force from police inflicts upon families. Not This

Time is such a voice. Thank you.
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